Hello everyone, thank you all for coming tonight. I would like to share all of our awesome activities we have planned this year.

This fall we already participated in the International Coastal cleanup, which was very helpful in protecting our beach community in our last hurricane. Next Wednesday the 28th we will be participating in the Selbyville Halloween parade, where we represent the leo club and help organize the parade.

On November 1st leos can attend the Lions Spaghetti Dinner to help bus tables and serve our community. This is held at the Fenwick Crab House.

Throughout the year we will be making crafts and writing letters for different organizations. Right now we are currently writing Christmas letters for our service men overseas. We plan to send candies over as well to thank them for our service. There will be meetings held in Miss. Buchlers room after school starting next week so we can mail the letters in time for Christmas. Make sure you plan to attend a meeting to help next week. In late-November we start crafts for the visually impaired, and make other crafts for children for Valentines Day.

This winter the officers and I are trying to plan an indoor field day at John M Clayton to keep children active when the weather gets colder. As is gets closer to spring, a few leos go to Atlantic General Childrens Hospital to visit children recovering from surgery or combating health issues.

Eventually, when the weather is nice in the late- spring we visit the Brandywine Assisted Living Home to spend time with the elderly. Our final activity is the pancake breakfast at Harpoon Hannas.

As you can see there are many community service opportunities available. You shouldn't join this club because it looks good for college, because this club is so much more than that. Our leo club gives high-schoolers a chance to impact the community. Please try to come to as many events as you can this year and let me or other officers know if you have any questions.

Thank you